Inspection of one year old Plasma rope

The yellow plasma line in the pictures was in use on the Brooks McCall for over one year using the same termination.  60 feet of line that showed extreme wear was cut off. 
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I started to re-terminate the rope at the 60 foot new cut off section.  As I started to splice I noticed that even the insides of the strands were showing heavy fuzzing.  
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I moved about 15 feet past the original cut and pushed the rope open. 
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Examining the inside of those strands, it was clear that the line showed significantly less inside wear at that point than at the new cut.   Below: weave opened to show normal internal wear.
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I cut 15 more feet off the end of the line and started the re-termination.  The exterior of the rope is discolored and covered with fuzz, but this is normal wear.   The manufacturer recommends leaving the outside fuzzing because it protects the fibers underneath without any loss of strength. 
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The inside of this section of the rope was still clean looking and showed little fuzzing.   External appearance indicates moderate wear.   All strands were fully intact and there was no significant change in rope diameter.    New termination was completed using the 4-3-2 tuck splice, per manufacturer’s recommendations.  

Pic of new loop**
Certificate was completed for the splice creation.  I signed and dated the cert to verify the new splice was completed and inspected.  It will next be load tested and the cert dated and signed for the load test before the rope is put into use.  

